Draft Version


Ross & Cromarty Sports Council 
Annual General Meeting Minutes
  Dingwall Academy
Thursday 19th May 2016 (following on from the Executive Committee meeting at 7.00pm)
Present: 
Jenny Maclennan (JMN)(Vice Chair & Joint-Grants Convenor);   Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Sandy Gall (SG) (Secretary); Joan Maxwell (JM)(Joint-Grants Convener);  Helen Rowson (HR); Susan Davison (SD)(Press Officer); Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes)

Others:
Darren Reid (DR) (HLH), Elizabeth Christie & Laura Burton (Highland Synchronized Ice Skating Team), Alan Munro (Dingwall Youth Football Club)


	1.
	Welcome

	
	In her role as Vice Chair, JMN advised that she would be the Chairperson for the AGM as AK was unavailable.  She welcomed those present and opened the meeting.



	2.
	Apologies
There were apologies from Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair).  



	3.
	Minutes of Previous AGM (Thursday 21st May 2015)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection by SD and seconded by HR.


	4.
	Chairman’s Report

	
	JMN read out a report submitted by AK:

Hello and welcome to the Ross & Cromarty Sports Council AGM 2016.

Over the last year we managed to help out 31 clubs, giving out a total of £14,165.00 in grants.

We held our awards night in January at the Tulloch Castle hotel and from all the feedback I feel it was a huge success. I think it would be wise to hold it there again as it certainly felt like a worthwhile event and may entice the clubs into nominating more people for awards in the future.

To date we have 37 clubs that have renewed their membership with us.

Although our budget for the coming year 2016/17 is being cut by 10% we will still endeavour to help out as many clubs as we can.

Sandy our Secretary is standing down this year as his commitments to shooting needs more of his time. He still, however, is staying on as a valued committee member. On behalf of us all I would like to take this opportunity to thank him very much for his contribution in his position as secretary.

We will elect a new secretary later.

Hopefully in the coming year we will be able to get some new members onto the Sports Council to help build it up for the coming years.

A Big Thankyou to you all because without all your hard work we would not have managed to help out all the clubs in Ross-shire that we did.


	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	Accounts

JH referred to a summary of the RCSC accounts displayed on the overhead projector for the period 01/04/15 – 31/03/16.   He emphasised that these are still to be ratified by Volunteer Accountant, Alistair MacBain.
As of 31/03/16 the following figures were highlighted:

· Trust Fund Balance:  £10,889.09
· Travel Fund Balance: £4,405.20
· Sports Fund Balance: £13,440.46


	
	Membership Fees

	
	During the last year £1,985 was raised from membership fees. In 2015/16 it was agreed to move £1,000 of this money to the Trust Fund, with the remaining money being used for the Awards night and administration costs.  For 2016/17 those present agreed that no funds will be moved until the situation with future funding becomes clearer later on this year.  


	
	Honorarium Payments

	
	JMN noted that in the past small honorarium payments have been made to members of the committee who have put considerable time and effort into their role and without whom RCSC could not work effectively.  These payments have not been made for a couple of years and JMN proposed that payments of £500 be made to SG, JH and JM in recognition of the work they have done over this period.   This was agreed by the other members present on a one off basis.



	6.
	Grant Aid Funding Levels / Membership Fees

	
	Membership Fees

	
	It was agreed that membership fees can be put to £35 if this is felt necessary by the Executive Committee during 2016/17.   


	
	Grant Funding

	
	The maximum grant per club is to remain as £750, but may be reduced subject to funds available to RCSC.  However JMN also stated that if there are funds left at the end of the year the option is also available to the committee to top up some grants if deemed appropriate.  There was no change to the other grant levels.



	7.
	Election of Executive Committee

	
	Prior to this item JM advised that she would like to stand down from the committee.  She will however be happy to continue to work with the grant applications and other tasks such as updating the website.   JMN thanked JM for all her hard work over the years on the committee.

· Chairperson – AK was proposed by SG and seconded by SD.
· Vice Chair & Grants Convenor Liaison –  JMN was proposed by HR and seconded by JM.
· Secretary – HR was proposed by JMN and seconded by SG.

· Treasurer – JH was proposed by JMN and seconded by HR.
JMN advised that there can be a maximum of 10 members on the committee, with 5 members required for a quorum at Executive meetings. The following agreed to remain as committee members:   
· SD proposed by JMN and seconded by HR.   
· SG proposed by JM and seconded by HR.

New member AM from Dingwall Youth Football Club was proposed by HR and seconded by SD.
It was also noted the RCSC should have at least 2 local Councillors (ideally 3) at meetings as stated in the constitution.  HR to write to the Chair of the Area Committee (Cllr Paterson) and ask for the names of those who will be attending future meetings.



	8.
	Appointment of Independent Examiner 

	
	JH advised that Alistair MacBain has not been approached about continuing his role as Independent Examiner as yet, but it is hoped he will be able to do so.


	9.
	Consider any constitutional changes

	
	JMN advised that at the AGM last year it was not quorate due to less than 11 members being present and this had resulted in a resolution now being put to this AGM suggesting a change to the following item:

Para 5.2  - we are required to have a quorum of 11 members for the AGM and Para 5.3 a quorum of 5 members for a General Meeting.
To make this change the resolution needs to be approved by at least two thirds of members attending as per Para 8.1 of the constitution.

The resolution is to change Para 5.1 of the constitution to read (A quorum for the Annual General Meeting shall be 5 members)

A discussion followed on this with concern raised that this was not discussed at an Executive meeting prior to the AGM.  In addition the members present were reluctant to make any reduction to the numbers required for a several reasons, including the message this sends to clubs, when more support, not less is required.  JMN proposed a motion not to make a change at this stage and discuss it further at the next Executive Meeting.  A wider discussion took place on how to encourage more clubs to send representatives to the AGM and become more involved on the RCSC committee (continued in AOCB).


	10.
	AOCB

	
	AGM Attendance by Clubs

	
	There was disappointment at the small number of clubs who had sent a representative to the AGM and discussion followed how to encourage greater numbers next year. A number of suggestions were made including:
· Stating that clubs who have been awarded money during the year should send someone to the AGM.

· Make attendance at the AGM a condition of receiving a grant.

· Phoning clubs prior to the AGM to encourage attendance.
· DR suggested that young people involved in the Leadership Programme could also be encouraged to come along as this would be valuable experience for them.

· Having a rota in which clubs will need to provide a committee member every designated number of years.
It was agreed that this should be placed on the agenda of the next Executive Meeting for further discussion.


	
	SALSC Affiliation Renewal

	
	SALSC affiliation fees are now due (£90). JMN outlined the benefits of RCSC being part of this including the support they give, the annual conference and the new Development Fund.  JMN proposed the renewal and this was agreed by those present.   JH will complete the forms by the deadline of 27/05/16 and make the payment for this.



	
	RCSC Database Access

	
	A discussion took place at the level of access HR will need to the RCSC database in her new role as Secretary.  HR expressed concern that she will not be able to do the job fully if not made a Level 1 Administrator.  It was clear that some discussion was needed to clarify this so it was agreed that an agenda item of ‘Roles and Responsibilities’ should be put on the next Executive agenda.



	
	Facebook Page

	
	JMN advised that she has done some work on creating a FB site for RCSC, although she has not been able to progress this as quickly as hoped.   She will continue to work on it and show the committee when ready.  SD indicated she will be happy updating this following some training.   JMN asked that this be put on the next agenda also.



	
	Stephanie Inglis Fund

	
	JM suggested that it would be a nice gesture if the RCSC could make a donation to the Stephanie Inglis Fund which is supporting her hospital care at present in Vietnam.  JMN advised that AK had also asked for this to be raised.  Everyone present was in agreement that a donation of £200 should be made in recognition of the hard work her father Robert has put into Judo in Ross-shire for many years.   JH will make the donation directly to the Highland Budokan Judo Club (from the Travel Fund) who are raising considerable sums for the appeal.



	
	Sports Hub Update

	
	DR welcomed any questions regarding the Sports Hubs.  He highlighted the Tain Celebration of Sport event taking place on 22/05/16.  Following discussion HR agreed to contact DR with details of RCSC meetings.  He is running a Leadership programme for local teenage sports people and will try to encourage involvement with RCSC as part of this.


	11.
	Date & Venue of Next AGM

	
	Thursday 18 May 2017 at 7.00pm at Dingwall Academy 

	
	The meeting finished at 9 pm




Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	HR
	To write to the Chair of the Area Committee (Cllr Paterson) to get the names of 3 Cllrs would will attend RCSC meetings
	ASAP

	2
	JH
	To contact Alistair MacBean regarding the Accounts
	ASAP

	3
	JH
	To complete the SALSC affiliation form and pay the fee
	By 27/05/16

	4
	JMN
	To continue to work on the RCSC FB page and report back 
	ASAP

	5
	JH
	To donate £200 to the Stephanie Inglis Fund
	ASAP

	6
	HR
	To contact DR with dates of future RCSC meetings for the Leadership Programme (and provide other information if necessary)
	ASAP
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Statement of Income / Expenditure

Trust Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2015 AGM 11,384.55 £            

Interest and Bonuses to March 2016 4.54 £                     

11,389.09 £            

Expenditure

Transfer to Sports Fund for Trust Fund Grant Aid payments 500.00 £                 

500.00 £                 

Operating Balance at 31/03/16 10,889.09 £            

Travel Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2015 AGM 4,403.44 £              

Allocation of proportion 2015/16 membership fees 1,000.00 £              

Interest and Bonuses to March 2016 1.76 £                     

5,405.20 £              

Expenditure

Transfer to Sports Fund for Travel Fund Grant Aid payments 1,000.00 £              

1,000.00 £              

Operating Balance at 31/03/16 4,405.20 £              

Sports Fund

Income

Bfwd Operating Balance from 2015 AGM 10,558.94 £            

Transfer from Travel Fund Grant Aid payments 1,000.00 £              

Transfer from Trust Fund Grant Aid payments 500.00 £                 

Highland Council Grant Aid Allocation 2015/16 14,996.00 £            

Membership Fees for 2015/16 1,985.00 £              

Interest and Bonuses to March 2016 5.96 £                     

29,045.90 £            

Expenditure

Allocation of proportion 2015/16 membership fees to Travel Fund 1,000.00 £              

Grant Aid Payments 13,143.35 £            

Equipment/ICT 472.00 £                 

Fees 100.00 £                 

Honorariums - £                       

Postage - £                       

Annual Sports Awards 483.94 £                 

AGM  30.75 £                   

Miscallaneous:- Insurance 125.40 £          

Information Commission 35.00 £            

Attend SALSC Event 40.00 £            

Minute Secretary 175.00 £          

Sundries - £                

15,605.44 £            

Operating Balance at 31/03/16 13,440.46 £            

375.40 £                 
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